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15th October 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
It is with regret that I have to announce that Mr Hawker, has left our school. This is really 
disappointing as he had committed to us for the full year and I know how much his class will miss 
him after forming an excellent relationship with him. 
 
As a result of this, we have made the very difficult decision to have a mini teacher reshuffle for 
straight after half term. This is a decision that we have not taken lightly: 
 

• Miss Freemantle will be moving to 3H  

• Miss Clark will be moving to 1F 
 
I know that this reshuffle will be disappointing to the parents and the children who will be losing 
their teachers, however this reshuffle will ensure that we continue to have strong teams in each 
year group. The teachers who are moving were also selected as they know their new year groups 
well, having taught these children previously, hence this transition should be as smooth as 
possible.  
 
For Reception, we have will be welcoming a new teacher to our school. This will further enhance 
our strong staffing provision in this year group.  
 
Parents’ evenings are scheduled for straight after the half term holidays and these will take place 
with their current teachers. 3H’s parents’ evenings we will reorganised for later in the term, to allow 
Miss Freemantle to refamiliarise herself with this class. 
 
Once again, I am sorry for any disappointment this causes, however this decision was necessary 
to ensure that our school continues its journey of improvement.  
 
Thank you for your continued support.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mr Williams 
 
 
  


